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Ms. Thoms

Writing Workshop Format

As there are rules of writing practice, there are also rules of workshopping: rules designed to maximize constructive criticism and minimize people sitting around staring at each other and saying, “Uhh, that sounds good.”

Here is the way we will run our regular writing workshops this semester:

1) I will divide you into groups of 3 or 4.

2) In your groups, you will trade clean, typed copies of the piece you are working on: one for each reader, and one for yourself.

3) For 10 to 15 minutes, you will read silently and write specific feedback on each draft in front of you.  You will sign your comments.

Some specific things to look for and comment on: 

a) showing, not telling

b) significant detail (detail that does specific work)

c) character development

d) clear point of view

e) mechanics (spelling, grammar, punctuation)

4) The first writer will read his or her piece aloud.  If it is relatively short, a second group member will read the piece aloud.  If it is relatively long, the first writer may choose to read a 1-2 paragraph excerpt.

5) The first writer’s group members will discuss the piece, offering specific feedback.  The first writer will be absolutely quiet during this discussion.

· The first response will be Active Listening: a group member will summarize what the piece is about, without judgment (no “I liked” or “I didn’t like”).  Just say what you heard.

· After this, group members will give specific positive feedback: What really worked?  What moments caught your attention? etc.

· Then, group members will give constructive critical feedback: Where does the piece shift in tone?  Where would you like to know more?  What are you curious about?  Where are you confused? etc.

· Some helpful phrases:

POSITIVE





CONSTRUCTIVELY CRITICAL 

6) The first writer asks questions of the group members, and they respond.

7) Move on to the next writer in the group.  Repeat.
Sharing Day Protocol
On a Sharing Day, if you want to share your piece, you will:

· Get up to share when the spirit moves you.  Don’t raise your hand, just come up to the front of the room.

· Write your name on the board so we’ll all spell it correctly.

· Sit down in the Puffy Chair.
· Wait a moment if people are still writing notes for the previous reader.

· Read your piece aloud in a nice loud voice, projecting to the back of the room.

· Be applauded.

· Go back to your seat.

In the audience on a Sharing Day, you will:
· Begin class by preparing note-sized pieces of paper at your desk.

· Have your piece of writing on your desk for easy access.

· Listen carefully when someone is reading: no rustling, paper-ripping, or whispering, please.

· Write each reader a note containing feedback which is both POSITIVE and SPECIFIC.  
· SIGN your note.

· Keep all notes on your desk until the warning bell.

Whoever is reading when the warning bell rings will be our last reader for the day.  After she or he is finished, stand up, walk around, and pass out your notes.
